ETRPC Minutes Feb 7, 2014
Michael Kowalczyk, Chair
Schedule of Meetings for Winter Semester 2014
Friday February 7, 2014
11:00am
WS 2803

Friday February 21, 2014
11:00am
WS 2803

Friday March 21, 2014

11:00am
WS 2803

Friday April 4, 2014

11:00am
WS 2803

Friday April 18, 2014

11:00am
WS 2803

 

1. Approval of the Jan 24, 2014 minutes @ 11:10am (Tom, Hugo motioned to approve)
2. Reports and Announcements

a. Chair – Andrea Jordan keeps the website updated with minutes 
b. IT/IS/HelpDesk – The HelpDesk will begin offering Remote Assistance services to customers using the Windows operating system on NMU issued desktops computers or on NMU issued notebook computers that are more than 50 miles away (specifics were sent in e-mail today, Feb 7 9:40am) 
c. Instructional Design and Technology – open house today for Center for Teaching and Learning 10-2pm
3. Unfinished Business
a. Committee C would like a letter of support for contingent faculty to have the ability to retain computers and e-mail access for a period of time after the end of a semester and/or until the next semester they teach. Please e-mail Chris Lewis anyone that may be experiencing frustrations with this policy (or list of folks this affects) to bring up the issues to the decision makers for the policy to be changed.  Chris Lewis is in the process of learning who to present the letter to once the committee does write a letter of support. Mike has contacted Brent Graves to learn more from AAUP, but has not heard back yet.
b. Tom visited with Dean Leslie Warren to get feedback on her thoughts – suggestions were to tie in with the CTL for faculty with best practices of technology, instituting grant support might be a possibility to infuse technology (IT), changes to faculty orientation – do we have any input?, programs for faculty beyond orientation – do we have any input?

c. Conversation opened with input on faculty support to learn how to use the technology that is provided:

i. support for faculty on learning software – help desk is working on expanding their website on how to use some software “hot topics”
ii. this support may help with faculty retention

iii. Tom asked if we want to ask for suggestions from our departments for more feedback to have for a visit from Leslie Warren before inviting her to a meeting? Consensus was yes.
4. New Business 

a. Responsibility of technology in different classrooms - Lanae Joubert asked what are the departmental financial responsibilities of projectors/technology in teaching classrooms – who pays for them and who is responsible for the upkeep?  Is this equitable across campus? 
i. Matt Smock explained the difference between a general use classroom and a department preferred classroom (and a slash classroom which combines the 2). IDT covers the cost of the technology upkeep in the general use classrooms only, but IDT does offer support whenever feasible. 
b. Power cord Plugs – can they be permanently put in place on moveable carts? Judy teaches in a classroom for more than 4 hours which the battery on her laptop does not withstand.  Is this something IDT can supply/attach?
c. Google e-mail – David Gomillion asked about the possibility of a feasibility study to use Google ‘school’ e-mail accounts, what are the financial (server and drives may be expensive) and privacy concerns? Chris Lewis suggested this is a question for Dave Maki, as the concerns about this a while ago maybe different now since more schools are doing this, but we need more guidance.
d. External hard drives - David Gomillion asked about getting an external hard drive. Chris Wagner informed that these are checked out to faculty at Micro Repair (and need to be returned like a laptop would need to be returned when leaving the university).
5. Good of the Order – Christine invited folks to the Oasis Gallery open house tonight from 7-9pm
Meeting adjourned 12:00pm
In attendance:


Lanae Joubert   Health & Human Performance


Tom Isaacson        CAPS


Mike Kowalczyk     Math/CS


Jennifer Myers-Jezylo Biology


Eric Burdick        CLS


Hugo Eyzaguirre       Econ


Matt Smock          IDT


Chris Lewis            IT


Dave Donovan        Physics


Brandon Canfield    Chemistry


Christine Lenzen     Art & Design


David Gomillion     BUS (CIS)


Chris Wagner         IT


Judy Puncochar     SELPS








